VOL. 5 NO. 1 COUNTRY CLUB HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION, FAIRFAX, VA. 9/4/65

# FLOWER SHOW- SEPT. 11

On Saturday, September 11, the Country Hills Garden Club will present "Paths of Beauty", a standard All residents of flower show. Country Club Hills are urged to visit the show at Layton Hall School between the hours of 3 p.m. and 6 p.m.

Following are the general rules for exhibitors:

Entries are open to the public.

All entries must be placed by the exhibitor.

Containers for horticulture will be provided by the committee, except where noted.

More than one entry may be made in the Horticulture class, pro-- vided it is a different variety.

All horticulture specimens must be grown by the exhibitor and been in his possession at least three months.

6. Plant material for the Artistic Division need not be garden grown.

Fresh cut plant material must predominate. Foliage and accessories will be permitted unless otherwise noted.

Plant material must be listed on a 3x5 card for each artistic arrangement.

An exhibitor may have only one entry in each class in Artistic Division.

10. Entries not conforming to the rules of the show may be disqualified.

11. The Show Committee reserve the right to combine or subdivide classes where warranted, also to remove entries not of exhibit condition.

There are three major divisions and several subdivisions or classes. Division I (Horticulture) includes sections for annuals and perennials, bulbs and rhizomes, cut stems, dahlias, and roses. Division II (Artistic Arrangements) includes eight classes. These classes have the colorful names, "Down the Yellow Road", "A Walk in Space", "By the Sea", "Bali Hai", "Through the Looking Glass" ",... and Through the Woods" "Memory Lane", and "Crooked Mile".
Division III is the Education-

al - Conservation Exhibit.

Tickets costing \$.25 are being sold by garden club members and will be on sale at the flower show. Centact any member of the garden club for further information.

### BOARD MEETING

The next regular meeting of the Country Club Hills Civic Association Board will be on Monday, September 13, 1965. Anyone having business which they feel should be considered by the board should contact their area representative or an officer of the association prior to that time.

## FAIRFAX COMMUNITY THEATRE

NAMES FRANK JOHNS DIRECTOR -by Pat Hawkins

The Fairfax Community Theatre Inc. announces that Mr. Frank Johns of Falls Church, Va. has been selected as resident director for its 1965-66 season.

"The Devil's Disciple" will be his first play this fall. He will conduct tryouts for the Shavian comedy on Saturday, September 11 and on Sunday, September 12 at 2:00 p.m., and on Tuesday, September 14, at 8:00 p.m. in room 306 of the Fairfax City Hall.

Mr. Johns, a speech and drama student at George Washington University, has an impressive back-ground in all phases of the theater. He started his acting career at the age of six and has acted, directed and worked backstage ever since.

He has been connected with the Children's Theatre Guild of George Washington University, The Oxen Hill Community Theatre, Theatre Lobby, The Arlington Opera Company, and the Childrem's Theatre of Washington.

After graduating from J.E.B. Stuart High School in Fairfax County, he went on to study at the University of New Mexico. He then (continued on page 2)

-!

Theatre (continued)
returned to the Washington area to
study with Dr. L. P. Leggette,
Chairman of the Speech and Drama
Department at George Washington
University and President of the
newly formed Fairfax County Cultural Association.

In March, Mr. Johns directed the first place entry of "27 Wagons Full of Cotton" in the Washington D. C. Recreation Department One-Act Play Tournament. He also directed "The Happy Time", "The Sandbox", and "King Arthur's Sword" during

Mr. Johns enjoys working with children. He feels that they should be introduced to the world of drama as soon as possible and that the best way to do it is through creative dramatics classes. This fall he will teach classes for youngsters on Saturday mornings in Fairfax for the Community Theatre. During the past year he administered the Creative Dramatics Program for children at the Fairfax YWCA under the sponsorship of George Washington University.

### HELP THE GIRL SCOUTS

There may be sad, sad news for the children who are interested in joining Brownies, continuing in Brownies, or even going into the Junior Scouts.....unless some interested mothers volunteer. The situation seems to be more acute than usual, and those persons responsible for "recruiting" leaders are planning a meeting of mothers of current and potential scouts. It will be held soon, and you will be notified. If you wish to offer help toward furthering this worthy organization or if you have any helpful suggestions, please contact either of the following leaders.

Mrs. James E Jones 704 Cornell Road Fairfax, Virginia

Mrs. Joseph Starker 1011 Hampton Lane Fairfax, Virginia

# BISHOP SEWING CLASSES (You Could Walk To)

Classes in the following courses will be formed depending on demand.

Basic
Basic Muslin
Advanced
Tailoring
Couturiere

Call Armistice Turtora 273-5309

### FAIRFAX CHORAL MEETS SEPT. 13

The Fairfax County Choral Society will hold an organization, audition, and "introduction" meeting on Sept. 13 at 8 p.m. in room 214 at Fairfax High School, director Frederick O. Wygall, Jr., has announced.

All persons interested in joining the group are invited to attend. Auditions will be held, the organization will be explained, and refreshments will be served.

and refreshments will be served.

Plans for the autumn concert,
the Bach "Christmas Oratorio,"
will be presented and orders for
the organization's recordings of
its last concert, given on June 5,
Carl Orff's "Carmina Burana,"
will be taken.

- Northern Virginia Sun

### COUNTRY CLUB HILLS TENPIN BOWLING LEAGUE

Fairfax Bowl America

Begins Sept. 8 at 7 p.m.

Anyone interested in bowling contact Leona Abat 273-2429.

LOST -Gray 5 month old cat Call 273-1587

#### TYPING

At Home - Pickup and Delivery Service

Legal and Banking Experience

Call Alicia Payne 273-6170

DIRECTORY (Continued)
..... it is still possible for our new residents to have their names included. If you are new in the area, please notify your Area Representative.

Mrs. Armistice Turtora tells me that she has completed running off all the dittos, but is anxious to include everyone. Still, you will have only four more days.

We are having very good luck in establishing in QUIDNUNC? a way for our Country Club Hills residents to sell, find, or publicize things important to them. We would like to encourage all of you to take advantage of this facility. Now that summer is over, we will be delivering an issue to you the first weekend of each month. Please have any material you want included to me by the Wednesday prior to our delivery day.

Botty Coakley 273-0215